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YEAR REVIEW 
 

1. Paper Seals – The BOD has approved the use of paper seals, information and instructions will be 
released shortly to all CSPA Riggers and the general population of CSPA. Paper seal is an alternative 
method of sealing for individuals not wanting to use lead. 
 

2. The T&SC annual meeting was held in Campbell River, BC, on October 25th and 26th 2019. 
 

Annual Meeting Discussion Items 
 

- Combining Rigger A and Rigger A1 courses - To allow Rigger A to pack Tandem Reserves and to make 
the Rigger A rating comparable to the FAA Senior Rigger rating. 
 

- Clarification about the Rigger Instructor system – CSPA certified Riggers can become a Rigger 
Instructor for the level they are rated for.  In accordance with the procedure list the PIMs. 

 
- BC Forestry Smoke Jumpers request - The T&SC is working with Canadian Smoke Jumpers in 

developing them a rigging program tailored to their needs. 
 

- Rigger Manuals – Members of the T&SC are developing Canadian Rigger manuals for Rigger Student 
and Instructor Rigger in training. 
 

- Safety Day – Evaluation and improvement of CSPA Safety Day information available to drop zones and 
jumpers. 
 

- In the process of researching to have CSPA Rigger rating approved by the FAA in the USA. 
 


